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Client Advisory 

August 3, 2021 

Information on COBRA User Fee Changes Effective October 1, 2021 

Dear Valued Customer, 

On August 2, 2021, Cargo Systems Messaging Service (CSMS) reported in CSMS# 48938836, the 
General Notice (86 FR 40864) published July 29, 2021, various changes to user fees within the 
Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1985 (COBRA) will take effect on October 1, 2021. 
The General Notice may be accessed at the link below: 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2021/07/29/2021-16237/cobra-fees-to-be-adjusted-for-
inflation-in-fiscal-year-2022 

The Merchandise Processing Fee (MPF) ad valorem rate of 0.3464% will NOT change. The MPF 
minimum and maximum for formal entries (class code 499) will change. The minimum will change from 
$27.23 to $27.75; and the maximum will change from $528.33 to $538.40. 

Some other fees that are changing: 

The fee for informal entry or release (class code 311) will change to $2.22. 

The surcharge for manual entry or release will change to $3.33. 

The dutiable mail fee (class code 496) will change to $6.11. 

The express consignment carrier/centralized hub facility fee will change to $1.11 per individual waybill/bill 
of lading. An individual air waybill is the bill at the lowest level and is not a master bill or other consolidated 
document (82 FR 50523). 

Please see the General Notice for the full list of fees that are changing. 
 

Thank you for being our Valued Customer. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
your C.H. Robinson commercial representative for further information. 

 

Sincerely, 

C.H. Robinson 
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